

**More Information** 

## WELCOME

## **A LESSONS IN LIFE**

## Saying yes and adding conditions

Andy	This is hopeless. I give 1
Meg	What's the problem?
Andy	This new phone I bought. I just can't  2 used to it.
Meg	Why not?
Andy	It's so different from my old one. Nothing's where it was before.
Meg	Well, it's a different manufacturer, for one thing. But it can't be that different.
Andy	Well, I promise you it is. And I haven't got time to be re-learning everything.
Meg	Well, you'll never know how to use it
	you keep trying to work
	it out.
Andy	Yes I know! But it's frustrating! These things are  to be easy to understand,
	aren't they?
Meg	Didn't the assistant at the shop give you any help?
Andy	Yeah, she ran 5 a few things
,	with me and pointed out the most important features, but
Meg	But what?
Andy	I didn't really pay a lot of attention. I thought it'd be easy!
Meg	You never learn, do you?
Andy	Can you <sup>6</sup> a look at it?
	Help me find my way around it? You're good at things like this.
Meg	OK, I'll help you, <sup>7</sup> you
	promise me one thing.
Andy	What's that?
Meg	I'll get it to work for you as 8
	as you



## 3 SPEAKING Work in pairs and discuss.

- 1 When was the last time you had a problem with technology? What happened? Did you manage to solve it?
- 2 How often do people ask you to help them with technology problems?
- 3 How easy do you find it to explain such things to other people?



- 4 Complete the sentences with your own ideas and then compare with a partner.
  - 1 I'll help you with your homework provided ...
  - 2 You can borrow my laptop as long as ...
  - 3 I'll tell Mum what you did unless ...
  - 4 Help me clear up this mess. Otherwise ...

## get used to

5 Complete with the missing verbs then add some ideas of your own.

What people said about the first mobile

phones:	
People will neve	r get used to
0 texting	rather than speaking to
others.	
1	_videos on such a small
screen.	
2	_ photos on a phone.
3	to music through

4 \_\_\_\_\_such a small keyboard.

6

6 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Discuss the latest item of technology that you have.

you've already got used to. you're not used to yet. you think you'll never get used to.

Talk about features:

More Information

WELCOME

#### Secrets of love

- 7 Read the essay quickly. What are the writer's grandmother's secrets to a successful marriage?
- 8 Read the essay again and answer the questions.
  - 1 What did other people think about how quickly the writer's grandparents got married?
  - 2 Why does the writer's grandmother say respect is important?
  - **3** Why does she say patience is important?
  - 4 What does she say about having children?
- 9 SPEAKING Work in pairs and decide what you think the secrets of a good friendship are.

My grandparents have been together for 50 years. It's amazing, isn't it? My granddad and grandma met when he was 19 and she was 18. He asked her to marry him two weeks later, she said 'yes' and they got engaged. They were married six months after that, although everyone else thought they were mad. Her parents warned her that it wouldn't last and predicted that they'd split up before they turned 20. Well, they didn't. They proved everyone wrong and half a century on they're more in love than ever.

I'm thinking of getting married before too long, so I asked my grandma what the secret to a long and happy marriage is and if she had any advice. She had loads. One of the most important things, she said, was respect. Without respect, there's no chance of a relationship surviving. You both have to be able to accept the other person for who they are and give them room to do the things they need to do. She also highly recommended patience. She said that it was impossible to live with someone day in, day out for 50 years without falling out occasionally. But, with patience, she said that she and my grandfather have always been able to work things out. She said that having children had been a really important part of their marriage. However, she said she believed it was something that shouldn't be rushed into. They'd waited five years before starting a family. She felt it had given them plenty of time to really get to know each other. She also said that she knew many happy couples who hadn't had children.

But the most important secret of all, she said, was something she couldn't really put into words. It was the feeling she had when she first saw my granddad. She said that from that moment on she knew they'd be together forever. And she wasn't wrong.

## Friendship idioms

- 10 Put the words in order to make friendship idioms.
  - 1 cry / shoulder / to / a / on / have/ to
  - 2 hip / the / joined / at / be / to
  - 3 air / to / clear / the
  - 4 on / a / get / fire / like / house / to / on
  - 5 out / fall to
  - 6 someone / out / to / inside / know
  - 7 in / look / pod / two / to / peas / a / like
  - 8 the / bury / hatchet / to
- 11 Complete the mini-dialogues with friendship idioms from Exercise 10.
  - **1** A 'I was so upset last week when my dog was knocked over by that car.'
    - B 'You should have called me. You know you always have my \_\_\_\_\_\_.'
  - 2 A 'I really hate it when we
    - B 'Well, let's stop arguing and be friends again.'
  - **3** A 'Anna and Lily seem to be getting on much better these days.'
    - B 'Yes, it's a relief that they have finally decided to \_\_\_\_\_ and cooperate at work.'
  - **4** A 'There will be lots of useful presentations to go to at this conference.'
    - B 'Yes, but we shouldn't feel we have to be \_\_\_\_\_ while we're there.

      We can meet up afterwards to discuss them.'

## 12 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Think of someone you know well.

Talk to your partner about the person using as many idioms as you can from Exercise 10.







**More Information** 

## B CHALLENGES The bucket list

- 1 (4) w.02 Listen to the dialogue and answer the questions.
  - 1 What is a bucket list?
  - 2 Which of the things in the photos has Angus already put on his bucket list?
- 2 (4) W.02 Read the dialogue and complete it with the words in the list. There are two extra words. Then listen and check.

bet   ch	ance   con	ning   hav	ing   it	online
manage	problem	reckon	right	to come

Joanna	What are	you writing,	Angus?

Angus Actually, I'm compiling a bucket list.

Joanna A bucket list? Seriously?

Angus Yeah. A list of things you should do before you reach a certain age. I'll be 20 in a few years' time so I thought I'd try 1\_\_\_\_\_ up with 20 things to do before I'm 20.

Joanna But bucket lists are things people make up when they think they're getting really old.

Angus Maybe, but I don't want to get to 20 and regret not 2\_\_\_\_\_ made the most of my teenage years.

Joanna So what's on it?

Angus So far, not a lot. Let's see. Get a photograph published in a national newspaper or magazine.

Do you <sup>3</sup>\_\_\_\_\_\_ I could do that?

Joanna No <sup>4</sup>\_\_\_\_\_\_\_. Your photos are brilliant.

Angus Thanks, Joanna. Then, I've got to do a solo wild-water canoe trip.

Joanna Cool. You could wear a helmet camera, record it all and then post 5\_\_\_\_\_\_

If you survive, that is!

Angus Ha, ha! That's not a bad idea. I'll add it to my list.

Joanna So what else have you got on your list?

Angus The only other thing is ... just a moment. Ah yes. I want to visit every country in Europe before I'm 20.

Joanna Really? Do you know how many countries there are in Europe?

Angus Er, no, not really. I mean, no I don't. But there can't be that many.

Joanna Sorry Angus, you've got no

6 \_\_\_\_\_ at all. You'll never
7 \_\_\_\_ that. You haven't got the time, or the money frankly.

Angus Yeah, I think you're probably

8 \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ . But I need something on my list. I'm running out of ideas. Maybe you could help.







3 Work in pairs. Help Angus with his list. Think of five more things he could put on it.

## Verbs with -ing or infinitive

- 4 Here are some of the things that Angus' canoe instructor said to him. Complete them with the correct form of the verb in brackets.
  - 1 Don't forget \_\_\_\_\_ (hold) on to the paddle all the time
  - 2 This is something you'll remember
    \_\_\_\_\_(do) for the rest of your
  - 3 Stop \_\_\_\_\_ (worry). It's perfectly safe.
  - 4 Try \_\_\_\_\_ (take) a deep breath and see if that helps calm you down.
  - 5 I've decided \_\_\_\_\_ (cance today's canoeing because of the weather.

#### Issuing and accepting a challenge

- 5 Match the sentences 1-4 with possible replies a-f. There may be more than one possibility.
  - 1 I challenge you to sing a song in another language.
  - 2 Do you reckon you could spend a day without using your phone?
  - 3 I bet you can't think of four countries that begin with 'E'.
  - 4 I bet I can stay awake for more than 24 hours.
  - a I think you're (probably) right.
  - **b** That's too easy.
  - c I bet I can.

life

- d You'll never manage to do it.
- e Of course I can.
- f I'm sure I could.
- 6 Write down five challenges that your partner could do in class.
- 7 Work in pairs and challenge each other.



**More Information** 

WELCOME

## Our greatest challenge

8 Read the blog quickly. What does the writer believe is our greatest challenge?

MYBLOG	ABOUT	NEW POSTS	SUBSCRIBE	C
I'm only 20 years old and I've got a really had feeling about the future of	our world Lla	you that counds you	ay dramatic	

I'm only 20 years old and I've got a really bad feeling about the future of our world. I know that sounds very dramatic, but sometimes I just can't see that there's really that much to look forward to. The way things are going, it's very likely there'll be nothing left of the natural world for our grandchildren to enjoy. I keep hoping that we'll finally come to our senses and start fiercely protecting all that we have left, but every time I see the news, there are even more stories about the destruction of our planet. It's got to the point now where I dread opening the newspaper. The latest story that got me worked up was about a golf course that they're about to start building up the coast from where I live. They've been trying to get permission for years, but it had always been denied on the grounds that the area they want to develop is a

protected breeding site for thousands of seabirds. I always imagined that 'protected' meant the land could never be touched. Apparently, it doesn't. The developers must have found the right amount of money needed to get that so-called protection lifted.

I believe that more than ever our greatest challenge is to defend the natural world from man's greed. This world doesn't just belong to a powerful few. It isn't theirs to exploit. This world belongs to all of us – every man, woman and child; every animal, bird and insect. This is a challenge that we must meet now if there's any hope for the future of our world.

- 9 Read the blog again and answer the questions.
  - 1 What story did the writer read about recently that has got her so concerned about the world?
  - 2 Why is she so upset about it?
  - 3 Who does she believe the world belongs to?
  - **4** Which of the things she says do you agree with? Which do you disagree with? Why?
- 10 Complete the sentences so that they're true for you.

What's wrong in the world

- 1 I'm feeling quite apprehensive about ...
- 2 I'm also a bit unsure about ...
- 3 I'm really worried about ...

The hope I have for the world

- 4 I've got a really good feeling about ...
- 5 I feel quite positive about ...
- 6 I believe our greatest challenge is ...
- 11 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Compare your ideas.

## Phrases for talking about the future

- 12 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Read these imaginary news headlines and discuss them. Do they refer to good or bad news? Why? Can you agree on a ranking of the stories from 1 to 5 (1 = the worst news; 5 = the best news)?
  - 1 Real Madrid are about to spend money on a big-name player.
  - 2 The President is off to Turkey for trade talks.
  - **3** The ice caps *are on the point of disappearing forever.*
  - **4** University fees *are likely to* increase by 25 percent next year.
  - **5** This summer is certain to be the hottest ever recorded.

THE REAL PROPERTY.		
	-	
	Sala Sala	
		1224
	4/1/9	
	1/10	
200		
		-

13	Match the	words in	italics	in	<b>Exercise</b>	12
	with their	meaning				

o o	
will definitely	
will happen very soon	
will probably	
is starting a journey/trip	

14 Think of three current news stories about the near future and complete the sentences.

1	about to
2	off to
3	on the point of
4	likely to
5	certain to

15 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Compare your sentences and decide who has the best news story and who has the worst.



\_\_ , Tom. You look

More Information

#### **C EMPATHISING**

## **Cheering someone up and sympathising about past situations**

- 1 (4) W.03 Listen to the dialogue and answer the questions.
  - 1 Why is Tom miserable?
  - 2 What does Abi promise him for the next time?
- 2 (4) w.03 Read the dialogue and complete it. Listen again and check.

	miserable.
Tom	I am miserable.
Abi	Poor you. What's up?
Tom	My job interview.
Abi	Oh <sup>2</sup> So it didn't go
	well, then?
Tom	Well, I thought I did fine, but it
	3 they need someone
	fluent in French and that my French isn't good enough.
Abi	What a shame. I'm so sorry, Tom. I know how much you wanted that job.
Tom	And now I've got to 4
	the whole process again. Look for jobs
	online, write a letter of application,
	go to the interview. Just the thought
	of it <sup>5</sup> me
Abi	I know, but try not to let it
ADI	6you
Tom	l just feel like I've
	<sup>7</sup> my parents.
Abi	Why?
Tom	Well, I think they're really ready for me to move
	out and if I'd got the job, I would have been
	able to afford to rent a place of my own.
Abi	Look, don't <sup>8</sup> yourself
	You did your best and that's all you can
	do. Sometimes things just don't
	9 the way we hope.
Tom	I know. You're right. I just wish I'd taken some
	extra French lessons for the last month.
Abi	Don't <sup>10</sup> on it.
	What's done is done. You're going to get a job
_	soon, I promise.
Tom	Thanks, Abi. You're a really good friend. I hope

3 SPEAKING Work in pairs. What would you say to Tom to cheer him up?

- 4 Match 1-8 with a-h to form expressions for cheering someone up or expressing sympathy.
  - **1** Oh a you 2 What a **b** terrible 3 Poor c get you down 4 How **d** there **5** Cheer e the bright side 6 Hang in **f** dear **7** Don't let it g up 8 Look on h shame
- 5 WRITING Work in pairs. Choose one of the situations below and write a dialogue of 8–10 lines between the person who's upset and the person who's trying to make them feel better.
  - 1 You really thought you had a chance of getting into the school tennis team, but the coach didn't seem to agree and you haven't been picked.
  - 2 You were off on holiday, but on the way to the airport your train broke down and you missed your flight. You've had to return home as there isn't another flight for a month.
  - 3 You bought a skateboard, but the first time you went on it, you fell off, broke your arm and completely ruined the skateboard.

## Life's ups and downs

6 Complete the questions with the words in the list. There are two extra words.

	blamed   expectations   get hardest   let   taken   wants   way
1	When was the last time you felt nothing was going
	your ?
2	Have you ever someone
	for something and then found out that they didn't
	do it? What was it? Did you apologise?
3	Can you think of a time when you
	someone down?
4	Have you ever tried your
	to do something and still not succeeded? What was
	it? Did you give up or keep on trying?
5	Can you think of something that didn't live up to
	your? What was it?
5	What things tend to
	in your way when you're trying to study?

7 SPEAKING Work in pairs and discuss the questions. Give details.



**More Information** 

WELCOME

## A helping hand

8 Read the article quickly and put the suggested titles in order from most to least suitable for you.

The kindness of strangers	
A nightmare journey	
Life with an autistic child	

Life with my autistic six-year-old son is a constant adventure. There are times when it's more fun than you can possibly imagine and then there are times when you get desperate, knowing there's very little you can do to bring him out of one of his frequent tantrums. You can't help feeling a little guilty when other parents look at you as if to suggest you should be doing more to make your child behave better.

So it was with a certain amount of trepidation that I boarded a coach with him for the first time recently, knowing that there would be someone who knew nothing about our daily challenges sitting beside us for the next eleven hours. Sure enough, our problems started before the coach had even left, as I tried to fasten my son's seat belt and he started crying really loudly. But far from feeling awkward, the young woman sitting on the other side leant over with a smile and helped me with the task. The effect on my son was nothing short of a miracle. He stopped crying immediately. He'd made a new best friend. I never got to know this woman's name or anything about her, but for the duration of the journey her charm worked wonders. Every time my son threatened to kick off, the woman was able to calm him down before things got too out of hand. She even succeeded in getting my son to eat a sandwich.

Thanks to the compassion, patience and understanding of a woman I'd never met before, we managed to get through the journey without major incident and, for once, I didn't feel like a complete failure as a mum.



#### 9 Read the article again and answer the questions.

- 1 How does the writer describe life with an autistic child?
- 2 How was she feeling about the journey and why?
- 3 How did the stranger help her child?
- 4 How do you think you'd have reacted if you'd been sitting next to the child? How would you have felt?

## Adjectives to describe uncomfortable feelings

10 Complete the sentences with the words in the list.

	ashamed   awkward   desperate	
	guilty   puzzled   stuck	
L		_

- 1 It was quite an embarrassing situation and I felt a bit \_\_\_\_\_.
- 2 Even though it wasn't my fault, I still felt \_\_\_\_\_ for some reason.
- 3 We were in danger. I had absolutely no idea what to do. I was \_\_\_\_\_ and started to panic.
- 4 It was a really strange situation. How could it have happened? I was
- 5 I had no idea how to even start doing my maths homework. I was
- 6 Why did I say such a mean thing? I'd never said anything like that before and I felt \_\_\_\_\_ of myself.
- 11 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Think of specific situations (real or imaginary) for each of the adjectives in Exercise 10.

I once went to school with two different shoes on. I felt quite embarrassed.

## Talking about past ability

- 12 Which of these things might the stranger have said to her husband when she got home after the journey? Tick all that apply. Then compare with a partner.
  - 1 I managed to watch two films on my tablet.
  - 2 I got a good night's sleep.
  - 3 Between us, we were able to get his seat belt on.
  - **4** I succeeded in finishing my book.
  - 5 I managed to keep the little boy happy.
  - 6 I succeeded in finding those chocolates you like from that little shop in the city centre.
- 13 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Imagine you've just been on a terrible flight. Agree together on all of the things that went wrong. Complete the sentences.
  - 1 I only managed ...
  - 2 I didn't succeed ...
  - 3 I wasn't able ...
  - 4 I was able ...
  - 5 I didn't manage ...



More Information

## D BUT IS IT NEWS? Introducing news

- Does your school have a school newspaper? If so, what kind of stories does it feature? Do you read it?
- 2 Read the dialogue and complete it with the words in the list. There are four extra words.

	ut   certainly   done   exactly   keep e   make   out   run   time   told   up				
Jim	Have you heard <sup>1</sup> Mr Wilson?				
Sam	No, what's he done?				
Jim	He's finally announced that he's retiring because he wants to become a politician.				
Sam	So the school's deepest secret is finally 2				
Jim	I guess it is.				
Sam	Well, I suppose it's  3 we put him in the				
	school paper.				
Jim	What?				
Sam	I think we should  4 a story on him in this				
	month's edition.				
Jim	It's hardly news, is it?				
Sam	Well, he is a teacher here. I think we could do a really funny piece on him about how he's tried to 5 his politics out of his teaching when we all knew how strongly he felt about it. He might be Prime Minister one day.				
Jim	There's no way that's a news story.				
Sam					
	report on the latest school trip to some theatre somewhere. They want a bit of gossip about their teachers.				
Jim	Well, I'd just like to say that I'm really against running this story.				
Sam	Well, I'm not and as editor of the magazine, I get the final say. This story is going in. My mind's made $^{8}$				

- 3 Who do you agree with most, Jim or Sam? Why?
- 4 Match the sentence halves.
  - 1 Have you
  - 2 Have you heard about
  - 3 Did you
  - 4 Guess
  - 5 You'll never believe
  - a Mr Dawes?
  - b what?
  - c what I heard.
  - d heard?
  - e know ... ?
- 5 Put the lines in order to make the dialogue.
  - A Absolutely. Let's send some chocolates too.
  - A Have you heard about Mr Dawes?
  - A Yes, it was. He's in hospital.
  - A He's broken his arm and two of his ribs.
  - A Apparently, he's fallen off his bike.
  - B That's awful. How is he?
  - **B** No, what happened?
  - B No way! Was it serious?
  - **B** Good idea.
  - **B** We have to send him some flowers.
- 6 Work in pairs. Choose one of the expressions from Exercise 4 and use it to start a short dialogue (8-10 lines).

## Ways of speaking

7 SPEAKING Complete the school news story headlines with the missing verbs in the correct form. There are three extra words.

	announce   apologise   complain   introduce   recommend   regret	
1	Local residentsstudents dropping litter in the street	about
2	Miss Wales that all Year 10 students should read of holidays	
3	Headteacherteacher	new French
4	Mr Owen new school play	plans for the
5	Student to classroom window	breaking

8 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Decide which of the stories in Exercise 7 you'd put in the school newspaper. Give your reasons.



**More Information** 

WELCOME

#### News mad?

9 Read the blog entry quickly. What does the writer suggest C means?

## emma's blog

LATEST POSTS

Is it just me or has the world gone news mad? It's so easy to get word out these days that every time you turn on a screen there's news waiting to be read or heard. There's no escaping it. Just turn on the TV. There are so many 24-hour news channels all competing with each other to see who can get to a story first. I could swear sometimes they break the news before it's even happened. And when there's no breaking news I find myself panicking. What's happened? Is the world still out there?

In fact, I'm beginning to fear that I may have become addicted to news. I spend far too much time checking every news feed that appears on my internet browser when I should be working, and as a result I find myself working way past midnight in order to meet my deadlines. And then, of course, it's a new day with new news to catch up on.

But it's not just world news which invades our every waking moment; people's personal news is equally omnipresent. With social media it's so easy to keep in touch with every friend you've ever made in your life. Just post what you've been up to on your wall and with one click of a button, everyone who knows you, knows what you've been up to, whether or not they even really care. And it's just as easy for them to comment immediately on your news - anything from a simple C (which means they can't really be bothered) to a 140-character summary of what they really think. Be careful, though; say something stupid and before you know it, it's been retweeted halfway around the world. Consequently, you've become news, and not in a good way.

## 10 Read the blog again and answer the questions.

- 1 How does the writer feel when there's no breaking news?
- 2 How is her addiction to news affecting her working life?
- 3 What warning does the writer give about tweeting?
- **4** Which, if any, of the writer's opinions do you agree with? Explain your reasons.

## Verb + noun collocations with make, take, play, do, give

11 Complete the news headlines with the present simple

form	of make, take, play, d	o, or give.	
	ne headteacher e whole school		a speech to
2 M	any people go to Portug	al in the winter	
_		_advantage of the	good weathe
	ne Olympic Committee ecision on next Olympic		a
	ınada ade	a deal wi	th Britain ove
	-A tivist on racism	advice from	leading
6 Bo	ono	a part in pe	eace talks

12 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Make news headlines using these four verb / noun pairs.

complaints to the police about the party

do research   §	give money
make progress	take revenge

#### Cause and effect linkers

7 Hundreds of people

- 13 Rewrite the sentences using the words in brackets.
  - **1** The weather was so hot that thousands took to the beach. (due to)
  - 2 There will be another match as the first one ended in a draw. (consequently)
  - 3 The president is taking a break as she has just had a baby. (because)
  - 4 So many people protested that the FIFA have reversed their decision. (as a result of)

#### **Sharing news**

**14** Complete the sentences with the words in the list. There are three extra words.

1	You're going to be late home. How do you		
	your parents know?		
2	How do you in touch v	with old	
	friends?		
3	Your mum asks you to	on a	
	message to your sister. How do you do it?		

- 4 You need to \_\_\_\_\_\_ in touch with your best friend immediately. How do you do it?
- 5 You've done really badly in your school tests. How do you \_\_\_\_\_ the news to your parents?
- **15 SPEAKING** Work in pairs and discuss the questions.

# 1 FAMILY

# **MATTERS**

## Get TH!NKING

Watch the video and think: is having a sibling a good thing?

## **OBJECTIVES**

#### **FUNCTIONS:**

using emotive language

#### **GRAMMAR:**

talking about habits; adverbs to express attitude

#### **VOCABULARY:**

personality (1); personal conflict









## READING

## Look at the photos. Who might say each of these things?

- 1 I love having so many brothers and sisters.
- 2 The kids all play together so well, and they help each other, too!
- 3 We tend to argue a lot, but that isn't such a bad thing.
- 4 It's cool to be an only child.
- 5 My sister's always teasing me I'd like a brother as well!
- 6 Maybe she needs a brother or sister.
- **SPEAKING** Work in pairs or small groups. Discuss your answers in Exercise 1.
- How might having or not having siblings affect our life and personality, do you think? Read the article on page 13 quickly and check your ideas. Discuss in pairs.

- (1) 1.01 Read the article again. Where do these sentences come from? Match with A-F in the article. There are two sentences you won't use. Then listen and check.
  - 1 Having siblings can help you become more skilled socially.
  - 2 No doubt, future research will provide some explanation for this question.
  - 3 This is not to say that an only child will necessarily be unhealthy.
  - 4 In this sense, they have a role model who is more or less their own age, rather than an adult one.
  - 5 After all, people are complex and see themselves in that way.
  - 6 It's one area where arguably the only child has an advantage over people who have siblings.
  - 7 But that's only part of the story.
  - 8 Their findings do not provide us with a very clear-cut answer.

## 5 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Discuss the following questions.

- 1 Do you have siblings? If not, who in your family does (e.g. your mother, your father)? Do any of the research findings seem correct about you/them?
- 2 How important do you think it is whether you're an only child or have siblings? Give reasons.

More Information

## THE POWER OF SIBLINGS

**FAMILY MATTERS** 

UNIT 1

Many people dislike any suggestion that human beings can be easily categorised. [A] But whether we like it or not, we all fall into one of these two categories: either we are an only child or we have siblings (brothers and sisters). But does it really matter which of these categories each of us is in, and if it does matter, how much and in what way? Many researchers in human psychology have attempted to answer these questions. [B] But, overall, the consensus seems to be that it's better to have siblings. Here we take a look at a few advantages. See if you agree!

## Siblings can make you smarter

A 2007 study conducted in Norway found that older siblings tend to have a higher IQ than younger ones. This might be due to the fact that first-born children have all their parents' attention, whereas later siblings clearly have that attention divided. **[C]** Interestingly, it also discovered that the higher the test scores of the eldest sibling, the better the scores of the younger brothers and sisters, too. This could be a result of genetics, or because smart older siblings encourage the younger ones to be and act smart, too.

## Younger siblings teach the older ones empathy

We used to think that it was younger siblings who learn from the older ones and don't give much back in return. But there's evidence to suggest that younger siblings help their older brother or sister develop empathy and not be as self-centred as an only child. These traits, of course, carry over into adulthood, and it's known that empathy is a determining factor in adult happiness.

## Having siblings helps you learn how to manage relationships

**[D]** Here, it's a case of the more siblings, the better. More brothers and sisters means more time spent in negotiating relationships, arguments, competition, conflict resolution, etc., which leads to learning how to accept the people around you and perhaps be less demanding. A study by The Ohio State University suggests that for each sibling you have, your chance of getting divorced as an adult will fall by as much as two percent.

## A good sibling relationship brings mental health benefits

A Harvard University study followed around 300 men and discovered that having a close relationship with a brother or sister when they were young resulted in 93 percent of them feeling positive when they were older. However, the reverse is also true: poor sibling relationships in childhood and adolescence seem to produce adults who are insecure and, in some cases, depressed.

## Your siblings can make you physically healthier, too

There's evidence that kids watch their brothers and sisters eating and copy how they eat, more so than they copy their parents. **[E]** Children with siblings also run around a lot, playing games and so on. So general health and weight management in particular can be helped by having siblings. So, if you believe the scientific research out there, it could seem that if you're an only child, you're in danger of missing out! That said, we have to remember that it isn't easy to make definite claims in an area as complex as this. Studies have to be carried out over many years, and there are always many personal, family and cultural aspects that have an effect on whether or not siblings are a good thing. **[F]** 

## Train to TH!NK

#### Questioning widely accepted theories

Although we often draw conclusions based on what we've read, heard or observed, it does not mean these conclusions are always 100 percent correct. The article talks about possible advantages/disadvantages of having siblings or not. There will always be plenty of exceptions.

- 6 Which of these examples contradict claims made in the article?
  - **1** My youngest child Tom is way smarter than his older brother Andy, and he always helps him with homework and things.
  - 2 We've got four children, and Mary, the eldest, is the one who has the fewest friends.
  - 3 Steve didn't have a close relationship with his brothers when he was younger, but he's a great friend to me. He's always upbeat and positive.
- 7 SPEAKING Work in pairs. Think of people you know who contradict the claims made in the article.
- 8 SPEAKING Work in pairs. What other theories about families have you heard or read about? Can you think of people you know who contradict these theories?

